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Area 92 Newsletter
JANUARY 2006

Did You Miss
The Memo?

According to Webster

CRONYISM — cro’·ny·ism noun
preferential treatment extended to col-
leagues, friends or acquaintences,
especially the giving of political posts
to people based on relationship, often
without proper regard to their qualifica-
tions. 

NEPOTISM — nep’·o·tism noun
favoritism shown by someone in
power to relatives, especially in
appointing them to desirable positions.

Area 92 Committee 
“By The Numbers”

Number of members of the ‘06-’07
Area 92 Committee who also held
positions during the past rotation:
9 out of 15 (60.0%)

Number of D.C.M.s serving as of Nov.
2005 who are on the ‘06-’07 Area
Committee:
1 out of 15 (6.7%)

Number of members of the ‘06-’07
Area 92 Committee who have spous-
es on the committee:
5 out of 15 (33.4%)

Number of members of the ‘06-’07
Area 92 Committee who live within a
110-mile radius of Spokane:
11 out of 15 (73.3%)

Number of members of the ‘06-’07
Area 92 Committee who live within a
70-mile radius of Spokane:
8 out of 15 (53.3%)

Number of members of the ‘06-’07
Area 92 Committee who have never
been elected D.C.M.:
4 out of 15 (26.6%)

Number of past D.C.M.s on the ‘06-
’07 Area 92 Committee who have
never been elected GSR:  1

WSEA 92 Handbook, page 13:

“After being elected the incoming Washington State East Area 92
Officers meet to select appointed and standing committee chair-
persons for a two-year term (Archivist four year term).

These selections made from past D.C.M.s or trusted servants who
have made themselves available by submitting resumes for con-
sideration. Appointed officers will assume their position as of
January 1st. 

All of these selections are affirmed by the Washington State East
Area 92 Committee at the first January quarterly meeting of the
new committee.”

So you were planning to make yourself available for area service this rotation.
You just needed to know how to go about doing so, right?

No problem! All you had to do was follow the instructions in the email that
was sent on Nov. 11 (but with no mention that the deadline was Nov. 15—bare-
ly three weeks after elections at Assembly).

What? You’re not on the Area 92 email list? No problem! All you had to
do was be in the room when it was announced at Assembly, not in the restroom
or on a smoke break.

What? You couldn’t make it to Assembly? No problem! It was posted on
the area website (three levels deep with no links to the page above it,
http://www.area92aa.org/areainfo/index.php).

What? You didn’t know it was on the area website? But it was
announced at Assembly!

What? You don’t have Internet access? No problem! Everyone gets the
area newsletter, so you should have found out about application process and
deadline there. 

What? It was never submitted for publication in either the November or
December issues? Well, that would have been kind of pointless since the dead-
line was so close anyway.

Concerned about AA conducting its business in such a hurry? In ways that
appear exclusionary rather than inclusive? That let the “good” of being prompt
get in the way of the “best” of letting group conscience select trusted servants? 

Your concern is shared by many, including members serving in the current
rotation.



Mike Bare, Archivist
926 Preston
Lewiston, ID 83501
(208) 790-2965

Jeff Leitner, Treatment
4025 South Lamont
Spokane, WA 99203
Home; (509) 456-3829
leitnerjeff@hotmail.com

Diana Marchiney, Treasurer
19140 Hwy. 20
Winthrop, WA 98862
Home:(509)996.8174
dianasuemar@hotmail.com

Dave McCallum, Delegate
618 East 17th Avenue
Spokane, WA 99203
(509) 838-4952 
mdn@aimcomm.net

Patsy McMurtrie, Corrections 
4428 Sunny Creek Drive
Spokane, WA 99224
(509) 458-3929  
Work: (509) 328-2740
Patsymc3@comcast.net 

Richard Montague, Newsletter
3907 N Willow Rd 
Spokane, WA 99206
(509) 921-8107
rickrikki@msn.com 

Rikki Montague, Alt. Treasurer
3907 N Willow Rd 
Spokane, WA 99206
(509)921-8107
rickrikki@msn.com 

Robin K. Ota, Alt. Chair 
1308 Brook Ct
Ellensburg, WA 98926
(509) 933-2092
robinkota@yahoo.com

Kitti Potter, Chair
16493 Frey Road 
Ephrata, WA 98823
(509) 754-5245
kittipephrata@msn.com 

Leo Reyes, Translation
38 Parkland East
Sunnyside, WA 98944
(509) 836-2705
lion@netaxcess.com

Jamie Shropshire, Cooperation w/Prof. Community
3032 Mayfair Drive
Lewiston, ID  83501
(208) 743-3121
jcshrop@cableone.net

Tom Shropshire, Grapevine & Literature
3032 Mayfair Drive
Lewiston, ID  83501
(208) 743-3121
tashrop@cableone.net

Paula Thompson, Secretary 
15854 North Middle Fork Road
Hauser Lake, ID  83854
(208) 773-7186
paulat47@hotmail.com

Sharon Turner, Public Information
PMB 30-4155
Deep Lake Boundary Road
Colville, WA 99114
(250) 368-1084
badbacklady@yahoo.ca

Woodrow Wilson, Alt. Delegate
4027 N. Washington St.  
Spokane, WA 9920
(509)325-7822 
dragonwalker1@msn.com
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The address for donations is WSEA 92
331 Valley Mall Pkwy #263
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First let me say that it is an honor to
serve you as the WSEA Panel 56
Delegate to the General Service
Conference. 

November and December are kind of
a twilight time to newly elected and
appointed officers in Area 92. We
have been wrapping up details from
our past positions while trying to pre-
pare for the new assignment. I have
been busy getting things up to date in
Del-Area as part of my job as area
registrar. I am turning all of that over
to the capable hands of our new Alt-
Delegate Woodrow W. As usual in AA
I am just figuring out how to do the
job when it is time to rotate.

It is still December so I don’t know
what committee I will be serving on at
the conference. I expect I will be get-
ting my Conference Kit in the mail any
day and will find out. As soon as I
know I will let everyone know. It won’t
be just me serving on that
Conference Committee it will be Area
92. 

Mike has passed on to me our Pacific
Region Trustee’s report from the
October board meeting as AAWS
Highlights. I am going over all of that
material for my report at the January
Quarterly.

The Conference Trustees Committees
will be meeting in January to set the
agenda for the 2006 General Service
Conference. As you know WSEA 92
Assembly passed a motion at the
October Assembly to be sent to the
Conference Literature Committee’s
consideration.

We move that our Washington Area
East Delegate, Mike M.,  request the
A.A. Trustees Literature Committee to
consider the publication of an A.A.
History Book, covering the years
1955-2000, this book would begin
where “A.A. Comes of Age” con-
cludes. In order to reconsider this
project, the Trustees Literature
Committee will need access to earlier
drafts of a proposed history book and
the related correspondence now
residing in the G.S.O. Archives.

Mike has sent the letter and the
Trustees Literature Committee will be
discussing it at the Board meeting
January 28th. I will let everyone know
as soon as I find out if the motion
gets put on the 2006 Conference
Agenda.

PRAASA is coming up the first week-
end of March. PRAASA is being host-
ed by Area 93 this year and will take
place in Woodland Hills California at
the Woodland Hills Marriott Center.
There is a link to the PRAASA Web
Site on our area Web Site. That
address is area92aa.org. Go to Area
92 Information and then the Area 92
Calendar of Events. Click on the
PRAASA link and you can get a regis-
tration form. I will bring registration
forms to the quarterly as well. The
PRAASA program committee will be
asking me for a list of AA members
from area 92 who plan on attending
so please let me know soon if you
plan to attend PRAASA and I can let
them know who you are. Each year
we get more people attending
PRAASA from area 92. Lets make
this year the best ever.

There are a lot of regional events
coming up in 2006. There will be a
Native American AA Gathering May
20-21 at the Morongo Indian
Reservation in Banning California.
This gathering is a “Mini-Forum” put
on by the AA General Service Office
and was requested by Native
American AA members in the Pacific
Region. The 15 areas of the Pacific
Region will host it. I will have flyers at
the Jan. Quarterly. 

Also remember PNC (the Pacific
Northwest Conference) will be held
June 30- July 2 in Hermiston Oregon.
The Pacific Regional Forum will be
held June 23 –25 at the Seattle
Airport Double Tree Hotel. There is no
registration fee for Regional Forums. 

That is now for all. I am looking for-
ward to seeing everyone at the
January Quarterly in Spokane. It is
being hosted my home district, district
2.
Yours in Service Dave    
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“BASICS OF OUR HOME
GROUP—RECOVERY,
UNITY AND SERVICE”

I know these words are easily recog-
nized by all of us and that we under-
stand deep down in our hearts how to
practice these principals every day in
all our affairs. But, how do we prac-
tice them? I often find myself stum-
bling along in the daily grind and for-
getting just what they really mean to
me and how to blend them into my
daily activities, along with the needs
of my family.

Let me digress for a moment and talk
about the 55th General Service
Conference theme this year. You
guessed it! “BASICS OF OUR HOME
GROUP—RECOVERY, UNITY AND
SERVICE.” The Delegate chairman,
in his opening statement, talked about
how we need not forget the group
conscience, and to listen like you
have no opinion. “This is a whole lot
harder than it sounds,” he said. I think
that, because we all have an opinion
or interpretation of how things should
work, we forget about the service por-
tion of this statement. Has your group
really expressed its conscience to
your General Service Representative
about the issues being debated, while
participating in Alcoholics Anonymous
as a whole? And does your home
group have a representative who can
speak for the group conscience?
I know that when I first came to A.A. I
just wanted to stop drinking for a
while until my life, my job and my
family got back in order. I was tired of
those late drives home, all alone and
lost in some forlorn place. I remember

a time walking on the beach alone
meditating (maybe contemplating) my
next move, only to find myself at the
bottom of a twenty foot drop into the
Pacific ocean. I somehow found my
way back to the top, soaked through
and through, bloodied from a head
wound, and having lost my glasses—
with a sixty-mile drive home yet
ahead of me. I made it to work the
next day and found a message that
my wallet had been found along the
rocks, and instructions about where I
could pick it up. Hell, I didn’t even
know it was missing. The point I make
here is not to downplay the reasons
why we came to Alcoholics
Anonymous, but to reinforce the rea-
sons why we stay. I had lost all hope
until I found this fellowship and finally
became a member—a member in my
own recovery, and a member in action
with the Third Tradition which states:

“The only requirement for A.A. mem-
bership is a desire to stop drinking”

I soon learned that in order for me to
stay sober there was more footwork
necessary. Membership was for me
more than just a subscription to the
organization’s monthly magazine. It
meant work for me and working with
others. For you see, there was a
Twelfth Step in this recovery program
along with a Fifth Tradition, which
soon began to govern my daily activi-
ties. Membership means more to me
today than just showing up for meet-
ings. It means involvement. It means
involvement in more than just my
recovery. It means more than just
unity. It means service to others who
have a problem similar to mine, and a
dedication to a service structure that

gives every member a vote that
counts. As a member, we are auto-
matically registered in this great soci-
ety of ours, and if I do no more than
express my opinions at the meeting,
after the meeting, or at casual gather-
ings, then I do a disservice to the sin-
gleness of purpose for which we
stand. 

I am reminded here about some of
the things Chuck C. used to talk
about when describing how this pro-
gram works. He told the story of two
guys in an invisible boat rowing along
and finding a lone swimmer adrift in
the water, and then offering the fellow
a chance to get into the boat so that
his life might be saved. The swimmer
replied that they must be crazy to
think they had a boat because he
could not see one, and he therefore
refused to climb aboard. The invisible
boat is symbolic of Alcoholics
Anonymous, and yes, it can be diffi-
cult to see it at the beginning. But if
you look a little closer and become
just a little more active, you will find a
foundation of a magnitude sought by
many and found by a few such as I.
You may find that you have more to
give to this program in the long haul. 

Now that you have gotten through all
this and I have your attention, let me
thank you for all the support given
during this and preceding years. I
have truly found recovery, unity and
service available if I take advantage
of the next step in front of me and
wish each and every one of you suc-
cess in the coming year.

Yours in loving service
CPC Chair ’04-05 tom S 
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Friday January 20th 2006

5:00p.m.~ to~ 6:00 p.m.~Registration

6:15 p.m ~to~7:15 p.m
DCM Orientation
Concepts Workshops & Committees
Web Team Meeting
7:30 p.m ~to~ 8:30 p.m
DCM/GSR Roundtables
Finance Committee Meeting

8:30 p.m.~to~10:00 Social Time

Saturday January 21st 2006

7:00 a.m. Registration

8:00 a.m. Call to Order

Reading of
Serenity Prayer
Twelve Traditions
Twelve Concepts

Affirming of the New Appointed 
and Standing Committee Chairs

Minutes:
Approval of minutes from the previous quarterly (July 2005
Wenatchee)

Elected Officers Reports:
Delegate: Dave Mc.
Alt-Delegate: Woodrow W.
Registrar: Woodrow W.
Chairperson: Kitti P.
Alt-Chairperson: Robin O.
Web Activity Report: Robin O.
Alt-Treasurer: Diana M.
Treasurer: Rikki M.

APPOINTED AND STANDING COMMITTEE 
CHAIRPERSONS REPORTS
Secretary: Paula T.
Archivist: Mike B.
Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC):
Jamie S.
Correctional Facilities: Patsy Mc.
Grapevine & Literature: Tom S.
Newsletter Editor: Richard M.
Public Information (P.I.): Sharon T.
Translation Committee Chairperson: Leo R.
Treatment Facilities: Jeff L.

11:00 a.m. DCM REPORTS

12:00~to~1:00 p.m. Lunch

1:00 p.m.  Roundtables Reports  (From Friday Night)

2:00 p.m. SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS
Handbook Committee Report: Paula T.
Finance Committee Report: Diana M.
PNC 2006: Joanne
January 2006 Quarterly
April 2006 Assembly
July 2006 Quarterly
October 2006 Assembly
April 2007 Assembly
October 2007 Assembly
October 2008 Assembly

NEW BUSINESS

Motions
Bids for January 2007 Quarterly

ANNOUNCEMENTS

ADJOURN
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Friday evening there were great dis-
cussions at the G.S.R. roundtable and
the D.C.M. roundtable.  The host
committee put together a very funny
skit and we had ice cream.  The
Finance Committee met and dis-
cussed issues that involved money.

Sharon T.opened the meeting with the
Serenity Prayer.  Sharon asked that
the Window Shades and the Flags be
returned, if they are found.
12 Traditions were read by Melinda.
12 Concepts were read by Shane.
We passed the motion to record the
meeting.  The January Quarterly
Minutes were accepted with one addi-
tion; to include Robin O. the Alternate
Chair to the listing of reports.  

Delegate Mike McM.
The 56th Conference will be held April
23rd-29th in New York.  In the past
year GSO has hosted Regional
Forums in Portland Oregon; Montreal,
Quebec; and Louisville, Kentucky.
Special Forums in Goose Bay,
Labrador and Rouyn-Nornda,
Quebec.  At the conference it was
time to bid for the 2008 Pacific
Regional Forum I proposed a bid for
Spokane in 2008 and we won the bid
so Area 92 will host the Pacific
Regional Forum in 2008.

We have 4 new Trustees, 2 Class A
(non-alcoholic) Bill Clark MD and
Ward Ewing D.D.  2 Class d (alco-
holic) Chuck Barta- West Central
Region, and Tom Kreamer- Western
Canada.  At our October Assembly
we will elect our Pacific Regional
Trustee as Phyllis H. our current
Pacific Regional Trustee rotates.  So
at the October Assembly after we
have elected the new slate of Area
Officers, I will have the honor of con-
ducting a 3rd Legacy election for our
candidate.  Per our past actions any-
one wishing to be available for
Trustee has to be present at the elec-
tion. Iencourage you to think about
how much service has meant to you,

to make yourselves available for
another service position, and to con-
tinue to serve A.A and Area92 in
whatever position is next.  (The full
G.S.C. report is attached to this report
in the archives).

Alt. Delegate Dave McC.
The International in Toronto Canada
was great, Rodgers Stadium was
packed.  We will meet in San Antonio,
Texas for the International 2010.
Group info packets from GSO are on
your table. Disk problems have
maybe been corrected.  Make any
needed changes and get them back
to me, asap.  I have two databases
one is for the newsletter.  Please use
the download from our web site if you
can.  I will be working on the GSR
School, the web team, Group informa-
tion, and aiding the Delegate.

Chairperson Sharon T.
I had a very quiet quarter. I attended
the Delegates report in Moses Lake
and we talked a little about how we
were doing as an Area.  I spoke at the
Nelson Roundup in April and one of
the issues brought up was that people
need to be a part of A.A. by being a
Homegroup member.  This is the first
way a member can be of service.
The second major item of this quarter
was having a meeting of the area offi-
cers so that I could better understand
their issues as committee members.  I
found this extremely helpful and
would suggest this continue as some
area business goes on between the
four meetings.  It was also a good
way for other committee members to
ask questions.  I have news from
Canada; our national newspaper has
front page on A.A. and 2 full pages on
the International.

Basics of our Home Group; Recovery,
Unity, and Service are the topics for
this years Spring Pre-Conference
Assembly.  The Area and the DCMs
have changed report forms, we now
have reports so problems, issues, and

solutions which were very successful.
The report from the DCM roundtable;
are now reported and again success-
ful.  It gives us; the area, a starting
point on how to help and focus quar-
terlies and standing committee meet-
ings.

Alt. Chair Robin O.
Since the April Pre-Conference I cele-
brated my 4th sobriety anniversary on
the 24th of April.  I traveled to Hawaii
for 12 days.  I was so impressed with
how the A.A. message has been safe-
guarded and looked out for by all of
AA’s trusted servants.  The AA mes-
sage is constant, steady, and identical
no matter where I go.
I attended the Delegate’s report May
21, 2005 and met with the Area offi-
cers, it was great.  I also met with
Rusty K. and the Webmaster on 7-12-
05 was a great meeting.  Thanks
Joann for the skit.

Alt. Treasurer Dale S.
I get the donations and bank them.  I
also show what they were to you.  I
am getting old and tired before my
time and I am going to start looking
for a girlfriend, with money.

Treasurer Kitti P.
Donations are still going up to Sharon
and down to me.  Please tell your
group treasurer where to send the
donations-to Dale!  Please send to:
P.O.Box 354, Yakima, WA 98907.
I celebrate my 15th AA birthday this
August 6th. We took in $5,109.08 +
1,000.00 (seed money) = $6,109.08
total for the second quarter.
Expenses $8,397.23 we came in
under -$2,288.15, balance as of 6-30,
2005 was $4,059.73.  Donations are
down, please send money.

Archives Mike B.
The first item I would like to discuss
concerns the three (3) openings that
will be available on the Archives
Steering committee beginning
January 2006.  The term for these
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positions is four years.  The commit-
tee consists of six members along
with the Area Archivist.  This commit-
tee is non-funded, and as most of you
knows, was newly organized in 2004
to help the Area Archivist with main-
taining the Archive records and the
upkeep of the Archive repository.
Currently the steering committee
meets at the Spring and Fall
Assemblies to discuss business per-
taining to Area 92 archives.  It would
also be helpful, but not mandatory, if
the members could be available to
attend the Archives Quarterlies.
Anyone that is interested in serving
on this committee, should send me a
brief resume’ prior to the October
Assembly.  My address is listed in the
Area Directory and also each month
in the Area Newsletter.  September
17th is going to be a workday at the
Archives repository. (Full report is
attached to Archives report in the
repository)

C.P.C. Tom S.
Communications when it comes to
providing information on Alcoholics
Anonymous to  anyone new coming
to A.A. or anyone referring  people to
A.A. there is no better written  piece
of than the one I have distributed to
you: “Information on Alcoholics
Anonymous”.
I attended the Lewiston City Health
Fair, Combined Quarterly in Chelan
Falls and will  attend the one in
Yakima on Sept 17.  
Mike McM. Added that we did a skit
for the Correction Professionals and
that we were  ask to return next year.
We got to answer some of their ques-
tions.

Newsletter Phil M.
Contributions of articles are down and
monthly district reports are approxi-
mately 27%.   Reports from Area
Officers is at approximately 50%.  We
are receiving returned dewsletters
and that is costing us money, seems
that we are moving and not telling the
Registrar and the Newsletter of a
move or change of group service rep-
resentative.  We would like for you to
remind everyone that we do accept
articles, experiences, district  reports,
or events.

Corrections Clint H.
Not receiving much communication
from the districts or groups. Walla
Walla ask for some literature and I
filled their need. Attended the com-
bined Quarterly in Chelan and had a
good time. Bridge the Gap mailbox is
paid through June, 2006. It is located
in Cheney Washington. Thank you to
District 9 for being there for to ensure
that they get the message of AA. We
have five new prisons in Area 92. I
sent a letter to Area 12 detailing our
Corrections program. I printed 50
copies of the Bridge the Gap pam-
phlets. I am working with District14 to
help keep their corrections participa-
tion up.

Treatment Mike B.
I attended the combined quarterly in
Chelan and the turnout was poor, but
we had a good time.
Education-both AA members and the
Treatment Facilities; as to what AA
does and does not do and our single-
ness of purpose. Plan to attend the
combined quarterly in Yakima on the

17th of September and the Assembly
in October. Keep on keeping on
attending and participating. 

GV/L Paula T.
I’m trying to collect all monies owed
and deliver all orders so by October I
can have an up to date finance report.
New calendars will be available at the
Assembly. There are some great new
things going on at the Grapevine.
New Grapevines are bound instead of
stapled; this is so that they can go
into the prisons and jails. The GSO
needs Hispanic stories for the forth
Edition Big Book project, please let
those who are Spanish speaking
know that their stories are wanted.
New book “I AM RESPONSIBLE” is
now available.

Secretary Woodrow W.
I am working on updates to the
Handbook and responding to commit-
tee input. We met Friday night and
talked about changes so that the
material is more users friendly. Please
get any changes to your info (DCMs
&Area Officers). Paula has a few
update packets; I am trying to give
only page updates rather than a com-

pletely new book. Hopefully the
Handbook Committee will bring a list
of suggestions for changes in
October.

District Committee Member
Reports: There were 23 of 24 pre-
sented

Host Committee report Joanne W.
We are in the black we have the seed
money and extra. We have a break-
down of attendance: 15 Area Officers,
1 Past Delegate, 17 DCMs, 10 Alt.
DCMs, 40GSRs, 7 Alt. GSRs, 30
members. For a total of 120, wow!

Pacific Northwest Conference
Michael G. We are ready and hope
that you all will come and attend.
Dates are June 30-July 2, 2006 in
Hermiston OR. We will be at the
Hermiston Community Center. If you
need information contact me at
michael 2g@msn.com. 

Finance Committee Kitti P. we met
and discussed questions: Is there a
need for a permanent P.O. Box for
Area92 donations, cost was stated as
$195.00 per year? Delegate to
request increase in GSC money from
$800 to $1,200 as requested by the
GSC? Forwarding of donations to the
new P.O. Box and if they will do it and
for how long? Check with Robin O.
about April Assembly Finance report?
Does the Translation Chair need the
area body to order these (receivers)
or give the Chair a credit line? 

G.S.R. School Dave McC. We now
have a committee so that it continues
to move forward. If your district will
contact me we will put together a
panel of five people and present it to
you.

Area 92 Assemblies/Quarterlies
January 2006- no report.
April 2006- We have found the facility
and everything is going ok. Mike B.
July 2006- will ask for bid later.
October 2006- We are working on
location and the committee is moving
along. Byron S.
April 2007- District 14 Sandpoint ID.
October 2007- We are looking at facil-
ities in Wenatchee and the committee
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is in place.

Web Team Robin O. It is up and run-
ning. We met with Mark T.; the web-
master and discussed the site how
many downloads, visits per day,
meeting schedules, separation of fel-
lowship and Area 92 business, Map
will be up soon, calendar to be updat-
ed to be more user friendly, and I
accepted a marriage proposal. The #1
down load GSR School material.

P.N.C. 2007 The P.N.C. is where we
get together and talk about all of the
parts of A.A, the food, dancing, and
learning.  We will be meeting soon to
get started on selecting the location
and get volunteers to help. Joanne W.
Chair for P.N.C. committee.

D.C.M. Roundtable Jeri S. Alt. DCM
District 3. Participation in the different
locations was well received and
enjoyed. Reviewed challenges men-
tioned at DCM Roundtable at the
Spring Assembly. Need to communi-
cate to GSRs that their Home groups
need representation at both Central
Office and District Business meetings.
Encourage participation in service by
having fun. Share accountabilities for
district functions among home groups.
Share positive benefits from service,
such as fellowship. Encourage groups
to have identified committee members
for P.I., C.P.C., Treatment,
Corrections, GV/L, and Archives.
Having one or two groups doing
everything makes service “us vs.
them”, the groups get tired and serv-
ice support collapse. Change District
format to include GSR sharing. The
group discussed that being the DCM
is the representative of the district
groups and the difficulty in doing that
without District participation. Attraction
not promotion, make service fun,
share experience, strength, and hope
of service. Share personal growth
gained from service. When members
start asking “why” AA does what it
does—encourage reading and discus-
sion of “AA Comes of Age”. 

G.S.R. Roundtable Diane (?) Walla
Walla. This has been one of the beat
quarterlies I have been to in a long
time. Discussed concern about Court

request for proof of attendance.
Sharing pointed out that some wait till
the end of meeting and then sign
slips. It is always up to them if they
stay or go. Treatment Facilities are
pushing their clients to go to AA meet-
ings. Counselors not in the meetings
and the idea that AA is group therapy;
news comers sharing about drugs
and stuff that has no connection to
AAs alcoholism and primary purpose.
We had some very good sharing on
these topics.

Concepts 1-4 presentation 
The panel of presenters was Jamie S.
C-1, Alejandro R. C-2, Chuck K. C-3,
and Joanne W. C-4.

July 2006 Quarterly is in District 8
Coeur d’Alene ID. 

Inventory 2003 Discussion
We have moved on in the communi-
cation of our purpose. We are a work
in process, continue to do what we
are doing. We have changed in many
ways, 3 years ago we proposed to
have an inventory and the turnout
was low. Some felt that we should
wait until the 5-year experiment is
done and then look at an inventory.

We had some discussion on what we
wanted at January quarterlies. How
do we see our purpose, and do we
spend the time wisely?

MOTIONS
1. Create a credit line, of $500.00, for
the Area Translation Committee
Chairperson to purchase and main-
tain translation equipment, as
deemed necessary by the Translation
Chairperson, to conduct Area busi-
ness. Passed on to October Assembly.

2. That Area 92 increases its contribu-
tion to the General Service Office for
the Delegate’s expenses for the
General Service Conference from
$800.00 to $1,200.00 in keeping with
Tradition Seven and self-support. This
will also be looked at each year by
the Area 92 Finance Committee to
see if we can send a larger contribu-
tion. Passed on to October Assembly.

Closed at 3:40 p.m.
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Regional and Special Forums

Regional Forums originated in 1975
at the suggestion of the late Chair
Emeritus of the General Service Board of
Trustees, Dr. Jack Norris. They are week-
end sharing and informational sessions
designed to help the General Service
Board, A.A. World Services, Inc., the
Grapevine Corporate Board, the
Grapevine Staff, and the General Service
Office Staff stay in touch with trusted ser-
vants throughout the A.A. service struc-
ture. 

At the invitation of a region, four
Regional Forums are held each year.
Since the U.S./Canada service structure
is composed of eight regions, a Regional
Forum may be held in alternate years in a
particular region on a rotating basis. 

The location and agenda for a
Regional Forum are decided jointly by the
Regional Trustee, Area Delegates and
G.S.O. The responsibility for direct con-
tact with the hotel is assumed by a local
A.A. Host Contact working with the
Regional Forums Coordinator and
Regional Trustee. The Regional Forums
Coordinator at G.S.O. distributes registra-
tion forms and invitations to groups and
service workers through the region and,
working with the Host Contact and
Regional Trustee, coordinates the details
of the Forum. 

A region may request a Special
Forum which has fewer participants from
the boards and staff over shorter time
periods. Special Forums require the
approval of the trustees’ Committee on
International Conventions/Regional
Forums. They may be designed for
remote, sparsely populated or urban
areas to serve A.A. members who would
not normally be able to attend a Regional
Forum. The Regional Forums Coordinator
works closely with the Regional Trustee
and Host Contact tailoring each agenda
to local needs. 

There is no registration fee for a
Regional or Special Forum. The General
Service Board covers the expenses of
meeting rooms, transportation and hotel
rooms for its board and staff personnel. In
many places, area committees, districts
and groups cover or defray the trans-
portation and lodging expenses of the
trusted servants representing them at a
forum. 

Forums are intended to be sharing
sessions, thus no formal actions result.
Forums provide unique opportunities to
share and exchange valuable experience,
ask questions and spark new ideas.



PPRRAAAASSAA 22000066
Con participacion de Al-Anon

Marzo 3, 4, y 5

El Proposito
El proposito de PRAASA es desarrollar una mejor unidad entre los 
miembros, los grupos, y Areas de la Region del Pacifico; para 
motivar el intercambio de ideas y experencias; y proveer la 
oportunidad a los miembros a discutiraspectos concernientes de
AA. La Assamblea y el Comite de PRAASA debe siempre
fomentar la Recuperacion, Unidad, y Servicio; legados de AA.

Presentaciones, Mesas de Trabajo, Microfono Abierto,
Banquete, Oradores, y la Comunidad

Aprenda un Nuevo Idioma en solo 3 dias!!!

Esta usted cordialmente invitado a unirse a nosotros
en

Marriott Warner Center
20850 Oxnard Street
Woodland Hills, Ca

91367
el anfitrion

Area 93 de la Costa Central

Formas de registracion estan disponibles en su oficina central, la mayoria de 
juntas de AA, y en nuestro sitio de red: www.praasa.org

PPRRAAAASSAA 0066
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Si

Area #

Custodio Pasado

Posición de Servicio en Al-Anon (Marque solo una casilla)

GR

PRAASA  2006

Woodland Hills, California, 91367

Amigo de AAAlateenAl-Anon

 (213) 507-1404

co_chair_jess@praasa.org
 (818) 368-6007 alanon@praasa.org
 (661) 949-9658 registration@praasa.org

 (805) 735-2173 co_chair_jeanine@praasa.org

GR, Alt. DR

MARRIOTT WARNER CENTER

Tarifa Especial de $99.00 por cuarto 

Información de Alojamiento Alterno Si

DR, Alt.

Requerimientos Especiales: Fecha limite Febrero 15, 2006

 Traducción al Español Sordomudo/trad. de señas

Ciudad (Arriba) Código Postal (Arriba)Estado (Arriba)

Area #93 Centro de California

POR FAVOR ESCRIBA CON LETRA CLARA (UNA FORMA POR PERSONA)

Dirección (Arriba)

21850 Oxnard Street
Hotel Marriott Warner Center

Marzo 3,4, & 5, 2006

1er Nombre (Arriba) Apellido (Arriba)

EspañolIngles

Intergrupo (Especifiqué) Otro (Especifiqué)

Nombre como Aparecerá en su identificación (gafete)

Numero de Teléfono (arriba)

Oficial de Area (Especifiqué)

AA

CMCD

Delegado Delegado Pasado

Posición de Servicio en AA (Marque solo una casilla)

RSG RSG Alt. MCD MCD Alt.

Miembro de Comité (Especifiqué)

Delegado Alt. Custodio

Lista de Voluntarios

Delegado Delegado Pasado
Coordinador de Area Otro (Especifiqué)

ADMISION

Reservaciones:  (818) 595-1000

Mencione PRAASA para recibir esta tarifa
Jeanine R.

Menú vegetariano

Registración $14.00

 (818) 988-5691

Información para Reservación de Hotel

Banquete $42.00

Almuerzo para delegados $25.00

PRAASA 2006 INFORMACIÓN

Teléfono Correo electrónico

TOTAL $                      .00

Nombre

Envié la registración por correo a:

 P.O. Box 5031
West Hills California 91308

Hilton Woodland Hills
HOTEL ALTERNO

Teléfono: (800) 228-9290 o (818) 887-4800

Español-Fernando B

Asamblea de Servicio de Alcohólicos Anónimos de la Región del Pacifico

Organizada por

translation@praasa.org

WWW.PRAASA.ORGWoodland Hills, California 91367

Jess A.
Carol L.
Robert H.

6360 Canoga Avenue

Necesidades Especiales (Especifiqué):

por
favor

m
arque

las
casillas

Programación de PRAASA
Apertura Viernes 1:00 p.m.

Clausura Domingo al medio día

Nota: Hacer cheques pagables a: CCAA PRAASA 2006

Almuerzo para ex delegados $25.00

Almuerzo para Al-Anon $25.00

6



Pacific Region Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly

PRAASA 2006
with Al-Anon Participation

March 3, 4, & 5

Purpose
The purpose of PRAASÁ is to develop greater unity among the m embers, 

groups, and Ar eas of the Pacific Region; to encourage  the exchang e of ideas and 
experiences; and to provide an opportunity for members to discuss  pertinent 

aspects of AA. The Assembly and the PRAASA committee should always foster 
the Recovery, Unity and Service legacies of AA. 

Presentations, Roundtables, Open Mi cropho ne Sessions , 
Banquet,  Speaker & Fellowship

Learn a New Language in Just 3 Days!!!

You are cordially invited  to join us
at

Marriott WarnerCenter
21850OxnardStreet

WoodlandHills, CA 91367
Hosted by

Central California Area 93

Registration forms available at your Central Office, most AA meetings and at our web site
www.praasa.org

PPRRAAAASSAA 0066

Area 92 Newsletter January 2006  —  Page 11

 



Area 92 Newsletter January 2006  —  Page 12

PRAASA Programs:
Opening: 1:00 PM Friday
Closing: Noon Sunday

Pacific Region Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly

Hosted by

translation@praasa.org

WWW.PRAASA.ORGWoodland Hills, California 91367

Jess A.
Carol L.
Robert H.

6360 Canoga Avenue
Hilton Woodland Hills
ALTERNATE HOTEL

 Phone: (800) 228-9290 or (818) 887-4800

Spanish-Fernando B

NOTE:  Make Checks Payable To: CCAA PRAASA  2006
Mail Registration To:

 P.O. Box 5031

West Hills California  91308

TO TAL $                      .00

 Past Delegate OnlyLunch $25.00

 Al-Anon Lunch $25.00

 Banquet $42.00

 Delegate OnlyLunch $25.00

FEES

Reservations:  Phone: (818) 595-1000

Mention PRAASA to receive rate
Jeanine R.

Vegetarian Menu? Yes

 Registration $14.00

 (818) 988-5691

Area/Coordinator/Chair Other (Specify)

Alt. DR Volunteer List

Delegate Past Delegate

AA Service Position: (Check One Only)

GSR Alt. GSR DCM

Committee Member (Specify)

Alt. Delegate Trustee

HOTEL RESERVATION INFORMATION PRAASA 2006 INFORMATION

Alt. DCM

AA

DCMC

Delegate Past Delegate

Area Officer (Specify)

Alternative Housing Information ?  Yes

 SpanishEnglish

Intergroup (Specify) Other (Specify)

NAME AS  SHOWN  ON  BADGE(Above)

PHONE(Above)

21850 Oxnard Street
Marriott Warner Center Hotel

March 3,4, & 5, 2006

Special Need (Specify):

FIRST NAME(Above) LAST NAME(Above)

CITY(Above) ZIP CODE(Above)STATE(Above)

Central California Area  

Special Requests:  (Deadline is February 15, 2006)

 Spanish Translation  Hearing Impaired/Signing

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY (ONE PERSON PER FORM):

ADDRESS(Above)

Phone EmailName
 (805) 735-2173 co_chair_jeanine@praasa.org

Alt. GR DR

 (213) 507-1404

co_chair_jess@praasa.org
 (818) 368-6007 alanon@praasa.org
 (661) 949-9658 registration@praasa.org

MARRIOTT WARNER CENTER

Special Room Rate $ 99.00

PRAASA  2006

Woodland Hills, California, 91367

p
l
e
a
s
e
c
h
e
c
k
b
o
x
e
s

Friend of AAAlateenAl-Anon Area #

Past Trustee

Al-Anon Service Position: (Check One Only)

GR
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